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Meeting:  Community Safety Partnership Board 
    
Date:   12th December 2013 
 
Report Title: Delivery Plan 2013 – 2014 – Q2 Progress update 
 
Report of: Claire Kowalska, Community Safety Strategic 

Manager 
 

1. Purpose of the report (refer also to the performance report) 

• To report on progress to date against the annual partnership delivery 
Plan – refer to appended plan 

• To note key changes since Q1  
 

2. State link(s) with Other Plan Priorities and actions and /or other 
Strategies: 

2.1 Addressing the prevention and reduction of crime, the fear of crime, the harm  
      caused by drugs and alcohol; anti-social behaviour and reducing re-offending  
      are priorities that sit under the Corporate Plan.  These remain top priorities 
      for residents. 
 

3. Recommendations 

That board members note changes and areas of slippage  
 

  
4.  Key changes since Q1 
 
4.1 Very significant progress was achieved during Q2.  There are no 

remaining Red actions on the plan. 
 
4.2 Both cross-cutting actions have slipped into Q4 but are underway.  A 

corporate prevention steering group will meet on 16th December to move 
the work forward.  This will be overseen by the Council’s Deputy Chief 
Executive.   Public Health has set a date on 21st January for the alcohol-
related outcome seminar, working in partnership with the CSP. 

 
4.3 Haringey has reached the final round of the Big Lottery fund for mental 

health outreach work for gang affiliates in partnership with MAC UK.  
Partners have reached agreement on a location subject to final data 
provision.  If successful, Haringey will be the 4th London pilot for this 
creative approach.  We expect a final answer in February. 
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4.4 Plans for investing further in town centres and local managers have 
stalled as the Chief Executive and Leader wish to re-focus the work.   

 
4.5 Work is underway to appoint 10 core members and 6 lay members to a 

new Safer Neighbourhood Board.  The latter will be done through an 
open advertisement against a set of required skills.  The MOPAC 
deadline is April 2014 but Haringey is aiming to have an inaugural 
meeting by the end of January 2014. 

 
4.6 Some funding has been identified for Q4 to run a London Fire Service 

LIFE course but this remains short of the desired level and we will 
continue to seek further funds. 

 
4.7 The majority of the domestic and gender based violence actions are now 

Green with no Reds. 
 
4.8 The IOM actions (outcome 4) and the Preventing Violent Extremism 

actions (outcome 6) are now all Green. 
 


